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1. CALL MEETING TO ORDER
Senator Sinnett called the Committee on Academics to order at 3:05 P.M. on April 22, 2011, presiding Secretary Sara Sears.
2. ROLL CALL
Senator del Carlo, Senator Fehr, Senator Hummel, Senator Jacobs, and Senator Sinnett were present. Senator Menbari was absent excused. Senator Sharma was tardy.
Senator Sharma entered the room at 3:08 P.M.

A quorum was present.
3. PUBLIC COMMENT
Drew Sheely was present at the meeting to see the Committee and introduce himself to some of the Senators as he is considering running for one of the CABNR open Senate seats.
4. MINUTES

5. OLD BUSINESS

6. NEW BUSINESS
a. Elect a Vice Chair

Senator Fehr asked what the duties are for vice chair. 

Senator Sinnett said in the event that the chair of the Committee was unable to be at the meeting, the vice chair would act as chair for that meeting.
Senator Hummel nominated Senator Fehr.

Senator Sharma nominated Senator del Carlo.

Senator Fehr expressed her desire to work with curricular review and how the budget cuts are affecting the University. She also told the Committee that she wishes to be in a leadership role and to have more responsibility within the Committee. She also told the Committee that she has met with the dean of the College of Education and they have put up a wall for the students to express how the budget cuts are effecting them.
Senator del Carlo told the Committee that he always reads the agendas and documents before meetings. He also told the Committee that he thinks of things in a logical order and likes following and contributing to discussion. He explained that he did not run for a chair position because he does not feel he has the time for that, but a Vice Chair position less of a time consuming role.
Senator Sharma told the Committee that if Senator del Carlo accepts a position in any role, he will commit to that position and give it his all. He also explained that Senator del Carlo has an understanding of the curricular review. 

Senator Hummel explained to the Committee that Senator Fehr has met with the College of Education board on curricular review so that is something she is familiar with.

Senator del Carlo was appointed the Vice Chair position.
b. Committee Goals

Senator del Carlo suggested that the Committee will have an everyday requirement for paying attention to the budget and academics. Doing things like researching what is going on, writing and drafting legislation, and meeting with students and professors as much as possible will help for the Committee to serve its best purpose. 

Senator Sinnett reminded the Committee that they are not only worried about curricular review so if there is anything else the Senators are interested in, bring it before the Committee and research it.
Senator Fehr expressed her want to make it known to the community about how Committee feels about education at the University. 
Senator Jacobs suggested the Committee keep students and themselves abreast with what is going on with their major’s programs.
Senator del Carlo wanted the Committee to know how many credits are required to graduate. 
Senator Fehr expressed her want for the Committee to pay attention to the accreditation process for each of the majors.
Senator Jacobs responded to Senator del Carlo’s concern and said that he is pretty sure the 120 credit did pass because now to graduate he needs 120 credits. 

Senator Fehr told the Committee suggested looking into the process of  transfer students’ credits that transfer and how that works. 
Senator Jacobs explained that to get the credits you took, you have to get the syllabus from the class you took and take it to the department and fill out paperwork. Students are not directly told this either, so it becomes a hassle. He told the Committee that he too SCUBA from an outside source that is taught by the same group that teaches the class at the University and the credits will not transfer due to accreditation problems.

Senator Sharma suggested keeping certain floors of the Knowledge Center open for students who want to study.
Senator Sinnett expressed that a potential problem would be if someone needed a book from one of the closed floors, they would not be able to go get it. 
Senator del Carlo said maybe suggesting to the Knowledge Center to use their open time wisely. For example if no one is going in when they open, maybe open later and stay open later instead.
Senator Sinnett suggested sending a survey out to students asking what times they use the Knowledge Center and if the times are working for them.
Senator Jacobs suggested using a card swipe system when you walk into the Knowledge Center.
Drew Sheely commented to the Committee that having the Knowledge Center open later would be nice, especially for kids who are in the dorms where it is loud and hard to study.

Senator del Carlo asked the Committee if anyone knew why the transfer credit is capped at 60 credits.
Senator Sinnett answered that at 60 credits that is considered an associate’s degree and that would put a student as a junior in standings.

Senator Jacobs told Senator del Carlo that is deals with the accreditation and you have to have half of your credits be upper division classes. 
c. Discussion Regarding the Proposed  Curricular Review at Nevada:
Senator Sinnett passed out the disclosure of proposed $59 million to the Committee. She explained that the paper just explains what would happen if the cuts were to go through. 
Senator del Carlo explained that throwing around numbers that the government is throwing around is astounding.
Senator Sinnett: real dates
-----Friday April 15, colleges voted on proposal.

-----May 13th the faculty senate reviews the proposal and other supplied information and makes a recommendation to the President and Provost.
------May 20th the President and Provost make their final decision and send it to the Board of Regents.
------June 16th and 17th the Board of Regents makes program adjustments. 

------June 30th, employees are notified of their termination.

Senator Sinnett warned the Committee that scheduling will be the most questioned. Senator Sinnett also asked the committee what happens if budget isn’t approved before June 30th?

Senator Sharma asked Senator Sinnett what happens if the President and Provost do not agree with the proposed budget.
Senator Sinnett answered that she was not completely sure, but she imagines that they tend to side normally with the faculty senate because they are their eyes and ears. 
Senator del Carlo suggested the Committee go to faculty senate meetings and get an idea of what is being discussed in these meetings.

Senator Fehr commented that the Committee should look into how cuts are directly affecting students and faculty. 
Senator Sinnett informed the Committee that the faculty senate meeting will be on May 4th from 1:15 to 4:45 in Senate Chambers. Thursday May 12th would be the next meetings at the same time and place.
Senator Hummel asked if it would be beneficial to invite some of the faculty members to the committee meeting to be sure at least the Committee on the same page as faculty.
Senator del Carlo commented that Senator Hummel’s proposal was a good idea, but wondered if inviting them to the Senate meeting would be good too.

Senator Hummel said inviting them to the Senate meeting would be a valid idea, but she was more thinking of inviting them to the Committee meeting.
7. ADJOURNMENT
Seeing no further business to come before the Committee, Senator Sinnett adjourned the meeting at 3:47 P.M on April 22, 2011.[image: image1.png]



